S O U T H   W O O T T O N   P A R I S H   C O U N C I L

Minutes of a Planning Committee Meeting held at 7.00pm on                        Monday 13th October 2014 in the Parish Council Meeting Room

1.  Present: Mr A Evans, Mr D Price, Mr D Gerrard, Mr D Steward-Brown, Mr B Clapham, Mr M Narborough, Mrs D Gotts, Mrs T Cornwell (Clerk) and Mrs M Kirby (Assistant Clerk).
     Apologies: None
2.  To confirm the Minutes of the last Meeting held on 1st September 2014:  These were proposed as a correct record by Mr Price, seconded by Mr Evans with two abstentions, all other members were in favour and they were signed by the Chairman.

3. To record declarations of any interests: None
4. To receive questions from the public: None present. 
5. To discuss Planning Applications received and notifications of the Borough Council Applications for Grant or Refusal:  

14/01364/F
4 Kirkstone Grove, South Wootton.

Proposed Summerhouse
Decision - Support the Application

14/01377/F

Manor House, 20 Low Road, South Wootton

Single Storey Extension to Dwelling 

Decision - Support the Application

14/00609/NMA
15 Briar Close, South Wootton

Mrs Cornwell explained that the Non-material amendment related to a reduction in scale of the en-suite facility, thus dividing the area originally approved to create a smaller en-suite and a small entrance hall area.

The external amendments are to insert one small pane window on the rear elevation to serve / light the entrance hall area and a new external door is to be inserted to the west side elevation to serve the proposed entrance hall.

All members were happy with the Non-material amendment.

Mrs Cornwell informed members that three applications had been received to carry out tree work within the Parish. The applications were as follows:
14/00072/TPO – Cordon Lodge, Church Lane, South Wootton

14/00075/TPO – The Briars, 46 Nursery Lane, South Wootton

14/00082/TPO – 8 Melford Close, South Wootton

Mrs Cornwell stated that authority has been delegated to Mr Richard Fisher the Borough Councils Tree Officer.
The Borough Council has APPROVED Planning Permission for the following Applications:

14/01069/F

ASDA Stores Ltd
Removal of existing refrigeration and addition of new refrigeration plant from existing service yard plant area.

14/00075/TPO
The Briars, 46 Nursery Lane, South Wootton

Sweet Chestnut: Trim back overhanging branches
Borough Council Planning Committee
Mrs Cornwell informed members that the Borough Councils Planning Committee had adjourned determination of two applications in order to carry out site visits.

The applications were for 

14/00884/F - Rookery Nook, 4 Sandy Lane, South Wootton

Construction of house and garage with new access for existing dwelling

14/00878/F - 39 Barsham Drive, South Wootton
Demolition of existing garage and construction of two storey extension and side garage extension.
Mrs Cornwell stated that the Planning Committee would reconvene on Thursday 9th October 2014 to determine the applications.

Neighbourhood Plan:  Mr Price informed members that the Neighbourhood Plan document had been sent to the examiner for him to carry out the Pre-submission health Check. 

Mr Price was pleased to report that only a few minor amendments would be needed and a few clarifications would need to be made to the maps.

It was said that the Subcommittee would meet to look at the amendments suggested and it is hoped that the document would be ready for hopeful approval at the November Parish Council meeting.

Mr Price informed members that once the document has approval of the Parish Council it would be sent to the Borough Council for them to appoint an Inspector.

It was said that the Neighbourhood Plan is moving ahead well.

Post Office: Mr Price informed members that he had recently spoken to Ms Jo Wright at Body Talk who had reported that her meeting with the Post Office scheduled for 2nd October had been postponed until 16th October 2014.

Despite this it was said that things are still going ahead well and all the other requirements had been dealt with.

Mr Price stated that the existing Post Office in Nursery Lane should hopefully continue to operate over the Christmas Period as Mr Lee has employed a lady to run it.

Mr Price felt that it would be into the New Year before the transition takes place.

6.  To discuss Highways issues: 
Removal of BT Payphones: Mrs Cornwell informed members that a letter had been received from the Borough Council to notify that British Telecommunications Plc intend to remove the Payphone kiosk located Opposite The Briars, Nursery Lane.
Mrs Cornwell stated that the Parish Council has until 17th October 2014 to make comment.

Members felt that the Nursery Lane Payphone is rarely used and is generally dirty and has been vandalised in the past. 

Members agreed to make no comment. 

Parish Partnerships Scheme:  Mrs Cornwell explained that once again the County Council is operating the Parish Partnerships Scheme.

She stated that the LED lights were not available once again this year.

Mrs Cornwell referred to some information received regarding Speed Awareness Monitors (SAM’s). She asked if there was a need for such a monitor in South Wootton.
It was said that the cost of a SAM was in the region of £2,600 and £4,000, of which the Parish Council would have to pay 50%.

Members felt that Castle Rising Road already has a similar monitor, however Nursery Lane or Grimston Road could benefit.

After discussion, members felt that the new 30mph speed limit at Grimston Road is not very well adhered to. It was felt that before the Parish Council spends money on such equipment more up to date information regarding speeds should be requested.

It was said that the County Councils Highways Departent should be able to provide current date from the grey speed recording box situated along Grimston Road.

It was agreed that Mrs Cornwell would contact the Highways Department and the Police to obtain specific information as to where within the Parish speeding occurs.

Signage at Mandalay: Mrs Cornwell explained that she had been asked to make enquiries regarding the “Cyclists Dismount” signage placed on the Cycle path at Mandalay.
After referring the matter to the Highways Department, it was confirmed that they feel the signage is a good thing. It was said that as part of the Planning Application there would have been a requirement for certain advisories.
Mrs Cornwell said that the Highways Department have indicated that once the development of the property is complete it may be necessary to mark something on the path to make cyclists and pedestrians aware of the property entrance.

Comment was made that the area is extremely complex; it was felt that there is a very poor sight line and the visibility from the splay is limited.

Signage at Deas Road:  Mrs Cornwell informed members that she had been asked to investigate the signage at the exit to Deas Road onto Grimston Road. It was felt that the signage was misleading.
Mrs Cornwell stated that the Highways Engineer has been to look at the signage and has confirmed that it is correct. It was said that as you leave Deas Road for Grimston Road the signage states that the 20 zone (for the Wootton Meadows Estate) had ended and you are then entering into a 30 zone (Grimston Road).
There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 7.35pm.

7.  NEXT MEETING: Monday, 27th October 2014, in the Parish Council Meeting Room, South Wootton.

27th October 2014
   
    

          

                       Chairman 

